

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD t. 0161 912 2906 | f. 0161 749 7461 | text. 07860 005 074 e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

Friday 27th February

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

Defibrillators

Due to your amazing generosity we are now able to purchase three defibrillators. Over the holidays we were able to add to the funds with the film night and own clothes day (over £600) and with £500 raised by Donna Murphy Lynch at a local Race Night at Duffy's in Chorlton, to which one of our previous families (Porters) donated a further £500. I would also like to mention the Motor Corner for their generosity and two of our Grandparents who donated one of the machines for use in Church. I would like to thank all involved for such a fantastic effort and following training for staff the defibrillators will be placed at each end of the school.

Book Fair/World Book Day

The Book Fair arrives in school next week to coincide with our Book Day celebrations. The Fair will be set up in the school hall on Tuesday and Wednesday evening (3.15-3,45pm) and on Friday morning before school from 8.15am. In addition next week we will celebrate World Book Day on Thursday 5th March by dressing as our favourite book characters. As ever I really look forward to your amazing creations.

CARITAS

As always in Lent we encourage the children to raise money for worthwhile charities around the world. This year we are focussing all our efforts on St Joseph's Penny and over the next few weeks each class will be holding their own fundraisers. I do hope we can rely on your generous support once again.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle





